
Beginning of the year was marked by two important initiatives, the closure of the “An-
imal Health Management in Armenia and Georgia, Phase II” (AHM II) project on 
one hand, and the launch of the “Holding and Animal Identification and Registration 
(HAI&R) in Armenia: Preparation Project”, on the other. Both projects were made pos-
sible due to generous support and financing from the Austrian Development Agency.  

EVERY END IS A NEW BEGINNING 

 The 3.5 year-long AHM II project focused on the improvement of animal health 
and  animal productivity in Armenia and Georgia, reaching more than 3,000 cat-
tle farmers, 220 veterinarians, more than 2,000 pig farmers and 35 veterinary students. 

The main project objectives were reached, including the improvement of the animal health 
regulatory framework, improvement of practices and capacities of farmers and veterinar-
ians to better provide veterinary services and control animal diseases, as well as the im-
provement of proper breeding practices contributing to animal genetics and farm income. 
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 Among the  main achievements  of  the  projec t  was  the  establ ishment  of 
the  PEDIGREE ANIMAL BREEDERS ASSO CIATION, consist ing of  62  mem-
bers ,  as  wel l  as  the  NATIONAL VETERINARY ASSO CIATION, includ-
ing  50  members .   They wi l l  uni f y  the  farmers  under  a  s ing le  umbrel la ,  ser v-
ing as  a  plat form for  the  discuss ion and solut ion of   the  problems they face. 

A number of  projects  have been implemented joint ly with the Agroser vice Cen-
ter,  aimed at  improving the economic viabi l ity at  cross-border areas of  Armenia 
and Georgia through awareness bui lding campaigns on prevention and control  of 
trans-boundar y diseases,  improvement of  herd management strategies and devel-
opment of  private veterinar y business capacit ies  through applicat ion of  new tech-
niques and establishment of  the Farm and Veterinar y Ser vice Centers (FVSCs). 

One of  the important components of  the project  was the capacity bui ld-
ing of  the young generation and  close cooperation with the Armenian Nation-
al  Agrarian University.  Almost 40 students have been involved in the project  and 
had an opportunity to apply their  knowledge and ski l ls  in pract ice and grow. 
Two of  them joined our company as interns and are currently our employees.  



Wit hin  t he  f rames  of  t he  proj e c t  t he  Pig  G enet ic  C enter  was  es t ab-
l i she d  in  Nor  Gyug h community,  t arge te d  towards  t he  de ve lopment  of  t he 
swine-bre e ding  s e c tor  and  t he  improvement  of  pig  genet ics .  Pig  G enet -
ic  C enter  wi l l  cont r ibute  to  t he  pig  pro duc t iv i ty  incre as e ,  p ork  t as te  im -
provement ,  and  wi l l  su f f i ce  t he  demand of  h ig h-qua l i ty  p ork  in  t he  market .

As a result  of  the project  the Animal identif icat ion and registrat ion preparato-
r y project  document was prepared,  later  being approved by the Austrian Devel-
opment Agency and marking the start  of  the Holding and Animal Identif icat ion 
and Registrat ion in Armenia:  Preparat ion Project”.  The new project  wi l l  focus on 
the strengthening of  the animal health sur vei l lance in the countr y by identify-
ing and tracking specif ic  animals.  Healthy animals and developed agriculture wil l 
provide consumer conf idence and protect  domestic  and international  markets . 


